
World needs commitment to rules-based
order, Secretary-General Guterres
tells UN Assembly

Facing a world where trust – trust in national institutions, trust among
States and trust in the rules-based global order – is at a breaking point,
Secretary-General António Guterres set the stage for the 73rd general debate
of the United Nations with a call to rebuild solidarity, repair broke trust
and reinvigorate the spirit of multilateralism.

“As guardians of the common good, we also have a duty to promote and support
a reformed, reinvigorated and strengthened multilateral system,” said the
Secretary-General, addressing the annual gathering of world leaders at the UN
Headquarters on Tuesday.

“We need commitment to a rules-based order, with the United Nations at its
centre and with the different institutions and treaties that bring the
Charter to life … There is no way forward but collective, common-sense action
for the common good.”

Mr. Guterres’ annual opening message, which draws from his yearly report on
the work of the Organization, also highlighted the persisting challenges
facing the people and the planet, including the seemingly unending conflicts
in Syria and Yemen, the suffering of the Rohingya people and the threat of
terrorism, non-proliferation and the use of chemical weapons.

He also drew attention to increasing inequality and the “discrimination and
demagoguery” faced by migrants and refugees, in the context of clearly
insufficient international cooperation. 

“It is our common duty to reverse these trends and resolve these challenges.
We need to move ahead based on facts, not fear – on reason, not illusion.
Prevention must be at the centre of all we do,” stressed Mr. Guterres.

“This session of the General Assembly is a real opportunity for progress.”

More to follow.

‘Surge in financing’ needed to
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transform the world: UN chief

A “surge in financing and investments” is needed to achieve the 2030 Agenda,
the United Nations plan of action agreed by Member States, to transform the
world, the Secretary-General said on Monday.

António Guterres was speaking at the opening of the High Level Meeting on
Financing the 2030 Agenda, at which he launched his Strategy to support
Financing the 2030 Agenda.

He was joined by Christine Lagarde, Managing Director of the International
Monetary Fund (IMF), several Heads of State and Government, as well as senior
representatives of leading companies – including the founder of Microsoft,
Bill Gates – and philanthropic foundations.

The financing needs of the 2030 Agenda, said Mr. Guterres, are immense, in
the order of between $5 and $7 trillion per year.

Whilst some progress has been made in mobilizing resources, he said that
urgent action is needed to drive progress: “that means galvanizing political
support across governments and local communities; building momentum for
change in corporate boardrooms; and doing better in tapping resources that
sit idle.”

Mr. Guterres outlined three “essential action points” for developed
countries: meeting the commitments made in the Addis Ababa Action Agenda;
continued support for developing countries in creating good governance
measures and fighting illicit flows of capital; and stepping up efforts in
developing innovative financing and in mobilizing private investment.

The Secretary-General’s new Strategy to support Financing the 2030 Agenda
builds on existing efforts and proposes urgent action to achieve three
objectives: aligning global financial and economic policies with the 2030
Agenda, enhance sustainable financial strategies at the regional and country
levels, and exploit the potential of financial innovations, new technologies
and digitalization to provide equitable access to finance.

On this latter point, Mr. Guterres announced that he had tasked Achim
Steiner, head of the United Nations Development Programme, UNDP, with setting
up a Task Force on the Digital Financing of the Sustainable Development
Goals.

Speaking on behalf of the IMF, Christine Lagarde said that the organization’s
objective is sustainable development for all, “making sure that all girls and
boys have a fair chance to thrive, to flourish, to develop their capacities
no matter who they are or where they were born,” and that the “essence of
sustainable development growth is to eradicate poverty, eliminate deprivation
for a fairer world that respects the limits of nature.”
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Bill Gates speaking at the High-Level Meeting on Financing the 2030 Agenda
for Sustainable Development, at UN Headquarters in New York, on 24 September
2018.

Bill Gates underlined the ways in which philanthropic organizations, such as
the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation, play an important role in advancing
the system, using innovative tools that allow them to invest in new
technologies, make innovation less risky, and address market failures, and
pointing out that the development finance system is key to achieving the
objectives of the SDGs.

Mr. Guterres concluded by reminding those present that, “by investing in the
Sustainable Development Goals, we invest in the future, ensuring a world in
which we strive for peace, stability and prosperity that leaves no one
behind.”

You can find out more about the financing of the 2030 Agenda here.

UN News Daily #UNGA Guide: General
Debate kicks off, peacekeeping, human
rights for all and South-Sudan

Every year, in September, global leaders and change-makers gather at United
Nations Headquarters in New York for two weeks, to discuss the burning issues
of our time and set the global agenda for the year ahead. The 73rd session of
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the UN General Assembly opened this week and the body’s annual high-level
segment – formally known as the ‘general debate’ – begins on Tuesday, 25
September, where every country’s leader gets to address the world.

“Humanity cries for justice” ICC
President says, underscoring
importance of Criminal Court

Amidst a slew of high-level events at United Nations Headquarters in New York
on Monday, Judge Chile Eboe-Osuji, President of the International Criminal
Court (ICC) underscored in an interview with UN News that “humanity cries for
justice,” and that “no country can do it alone.”

He pointed out that there are more conflicts in the world today than in 1998,
when the Rome Statute established the Court to address genocide, war crimes,
and crimes against humanity.

Judge Eboe-Osuji deflected the significance of remarks reportedly made by the
US national security advisor earlier this month, that the ICC was an
“illegitimate court,” urging countries to focus on why the Rome Statue was
adopted.

In response to the advisor John Bolton’s reported remarks indicating that the
US would be prepared to ban ICC judges and prosecutors from entering the
country, should a proposed investigation into alleged US war crimes in
Afghanistan go ahead, the Judge calmly responded that it was “unfortunate
that that kind of threat was made,” but again stressed the importance of
focusing on “why we have the Rome Statute.”

“The world needs the United States in the ICC…[especially] because they have
a long history and experience of supporting these sorts of efforts to address
violations,” he said, noting the Nuremburg trials after the Second World War,
in which the American judicial system “led the way.”

Judge Eboe-Osuji also pointed out that in response to problems in the former
Yugoslavia, genocide in Rwanda and war crimes committed in the Sierra Leone
civil war, “the United States played a strong role in insisting that justice
must be done post-conflict, and that was done.”

“We do want them to come to the ICC and do the same thing, they know how to
do it, they know how to assist.”

we have to keep our eyes on the ball – ICC President Judge Chile
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Eboe-Osuji

“That is what is more important,” he stated, “we have to keep our eyes on the
ball.”

“We cannot be distracted, by whatever reasons some people feel irritated by
what the Court does,” adding that it would continue to do its work.

He said it was important “for everyone to keep in mind that there are strong
systems in place around the Rome Statue that ensures that there is no unfair
prosecution against anyone.”  

“There is no need for anyone to get carried away at the beginning of the
process, even before any preliminary examination or investigation has been
begun,” he said, elaborating on the very long process of the Court.

 “Humanity cries for justice,” he said, adding that “no country can do it
alone…The world needs a collective effort to solve collective problems.”

Private business must be a ‘driving
force’ for securing peace, curbing
climate change: Guterres

The rate of sustainable development is “too slow” and private business has a
major role to play in speeding it up, while also slowing the runaway pace of
climate change that threatens the entire world with catastrophe, United
Nations Secretary-General António Guterres said Monday.

“I am deeply concerned with the fact that climate change is running faster
than we are,” he warned the Private Sector Forum, on the eve of the UN
General Assembly’s 73rd General Debate, stressing that Governments are losing
momentum in achieving the goal of keeping global warming, well below 2
degrees Celsius above industrial levels, by the end of the century.

“I think we need to raise the alarm.  Not only are things getting worse than
expected, what we are witnessing in the world is more dramatic than the worst
forecasts that scientists have made a few years ago,” he added.

“I strongly believe that the business community can be the driving force
together with civil society to make sure that everybody understands that to
meet the goals defined in the Paris Agreement (on limiting global warming) is
essential, and that not only do we have to be able to respond to the
commitments made but we need to have an enhanced ambition and to make
stronger commitments,” he said.
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“We count on the private sector to be a driving force to push governments to
assume their responsibilities in this very important aspect of our
commitments.”

Hosted annually by the UN Global Compact, a UN partnership with the business
community, the Private Sector Forum brings together leading business
executives and investors, Heads of State and Government, senior UN leadership
and select civil society representatives to take part in an interactive
discussion.

SDGs ‘not moving fast enough’

Turning to the Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs) which seek to eliminate a
host of social ills in an environmentally friendly way by 2030, Mr. Guterres
highlighted the “very important role” of business leaders in mobilizing civil
society, business communities and all other relevant actors.

“We are not moving fast enough,” he said. “When one looks at what is
happening in the global economy, we are moving more or less in the right
direction in the majority of them (SDGs), but too slow.”

Noting that the Global Compact is based on a set of values combining peace,
development and human rights, he singled out creating jobs for youth as
probably “the most important tool we have today” in preventing conflict.

“And so, if companies do their job properly; if companies do their job in the
respect for these values and create richness and wealth and help to have
communities with cohesion by the way they are integrated in the communities
where they operate, companies are indeed contributing decisively for peace,”
he declared. 


